# GWERNYMYNYDD NEWSLETTER

# FEBRUARY 1995

This first Newsletter of 1995 can happily report that the Village Centre is open again. Hopefully the many groups who use the building will be able to enjoy the impovements without further disruption and all have a fruitful New Year.

GWERNYMYNYDD SCHOOL P.T.A. would like to wish everyone a healthy and happy 1995, and thank you to everyone for their help and support over the previous year.

We hope you enjoy the events we have planned for this year and listed below are a few dates for you to jot down, with further details to follow nearer the time.

Friday 10th Feb Disco & Caberet Mold Golf Club.

Wed 5th April Easter Fayre.

Sun 21st May Sponsored Walk Fri 23rd June Hafod Run.

This year the Carnival will be held on Saturday 8th July at the School with lots of entertainment, games and stalls.

#### DRUGS OPEN EVENING

Will be on 21st March at the Village Centre 7.30 -8.30pm all welcome

### RAINBOW GARDINING CLUB

The last meeting of the year and A.G.M. was held on 14th November at the Rainbow Inn. Following the meeting, a discussion took place regarding the future of the Club, as with falling membership it was no longer a viable proposition. A vote was taken and all present agreed with regret that the Club should be disbanded.

The question of the Clubs funds and stock was then raised and it was agreed that part used for a dinner of of the existing members, and the stock to be sold at half price. The balance of the funds should also be given to the Childrens fund at the local Community Centre.

The dinner was held at the Rainbow Inn on 29th November, with 14 members attending, and was a very enjoyable evening

If you require garden products from stock contact

Mr Tanton Sunday 10.00 to 12.00 Sunday.

#### V.I.

The next meeting of the W.I. is on Monday March 6th. at the Village Centre, starting at 7.15pm. Guest Barbara James will be speaking on the subject of Hand Glass Engraving. Everyone welcome.

### MENINGITIS TRUST

The W.I. will be serving refreshments at the Village Centre on Saturday 18th March between 2.00- 4.00pm. in aid of this very worth while cause. There will also be stalls selling cakes, bric-a-brac, books etc. So please give us your full support.

### SHOW SOCIETY

Last year's winding-up of Gwernymynydd Show Society by its sister group the Community Association resulted in a distribution of funds to three local charities. Donations 'topped up' by the association were given to Gwernymynydd Senior citizens £100. Youth Club Bonfire Fund £50. and Village Centre fundraising group £25.

We would like to thank Sheila Parry, secretary of both groups for some years, for her work past and present. She is involved in other organisations but has still managed to look after our interests and help out with the monthly Bingo sessions.

Olive Sweetman---Chairman

#### BINGO

The next Bingo session will be held on Tuesday February 28th at 7.30pm. So why not come along and try your luck.

# COMMUNITY COUNCIL

The Council meets at the school on the last Thursday of the month at 7.15pm. The public is welcome to attend and the Community Policewoman Sue Jones is also present should anyone wish to obtain advice or help.

# RAINBOW RAMBLERS

The programme for the next few months has been planned. The Sunday walks leave Llys Enfys each Sunday at 2pm. and all are welcome. For more information ring Walks Organiser John Mather Mold 755672.

# ADVERTISMENTS

Qualified dressmaker available now for furnishings, garments and alterations--Phone Rae 757356 Gwernymynydd

For Sale - Portable manual typewriter complete with carrying case in very good working order. £30 O.N.O. (Olympia type) Phone 0352 810 502.

ITEMS FOR THE MARCH NEWSLETTER TO 1 MAES Y WERN GWERNYMYNYDD BY TUESDAY MARCH 14th PLEASE...